Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

November 10, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes November 10, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Jennifer Huha, Barbara Romig, Scott Stepp, Marlin Zechman, Brandon Smith, Bob Hoeveler, and Sydney Kehoe.  Heidi Fisher was excused.  
MINUTES

The minutes from the September and October meetings were approved with a 6-0 vote.
REPORTS

Berks County Conservancy – The next meeting is a lunch meeting on January 6, 2009 at noon at the Reading Country Club.  A meeting of the Berks County EAC will be held on December 11, 2008 at 7 p.m. at the County Ag Center in Leesport.

Action:  Jennifer Huha is planning to attend.  If anyone else is interested, let Jen know.

Forest Stewardship – Next meeting is Thursday, November 20, 2008 at 7 p.m.  
Leaf Creek Trail – Marlin reported that there were 17 bids for the feasibility study.  These have been narrowed down to four proposals.  A meeting will be held November 11, 2008 to select a proposal.

Supervisors’ Meeting – Scott Stepp reported on the tonnage reports for recycling in the township for 2006 and 2007, provided by Kathie Benson.  For 2007, there were >2,000 tons of material recycled in the township.  So far in 2008, there have been >1700 tons of material recycled.
Parks & Recreation – no report
Planning Commission – Wednesday, November 12, 2008, a joint meeting of the Economic Advisory Council, the Planning Commission, and the Supervisors will be held to review the Economic Advisory Council’s final plan for Amity Township.
OLD BUSINESS

Recycling – There has been no activity related to instituting recycling in the schools.  The initial request to meet with the Daniel Boone School Board was denied, as Mr. Robbins did not feel it was necessary for the Board to be involved.  Barb Romig met with Mr. Robbins on behalf of the council in June, 2008.  Mr. Robbins agreed to start a school recycling program for the 2008-2009 school year.  A follow up letter was sent to Dr. Otto in August, 2008.  No response was received from Dr. Otto.

Sydney reported that Exeter School District started a recycling program last year.

Action:  EAC Members will follow up on recycling as follows:

· Barb will check with the Exeter Township manager about the volume of recycling reported and how it was implemented in the school district

· Marlin will check with the Exeter Township EAC about recycling, and with Redner’s about reporting recycling  

· Brandon will check with Wawa about reporting recycling tonnage
· Bob will check with Douglassville Hotel
· Jen will call Dr. Otto in support of the Ecology Club at the high school and Mrs. Dengler (advisor to Ecology Club)
Recycling bags – Jen & Risa checked into the cost of clear wire frame recycling bags.  The cost is $70 each, with a minimum purchase of 5 bags.  
Amity EAC Vacancies – Matt Gonder has submitted a letter of interest in becoming a member of the Amity EAC.  Robert Hoeveler as also expressed interest in becoming a member of the council.   
Amity EAC Budget – Jen has submitted a proposed budget for 2009 in the amount of $8,000.  A budget meeting will be held on November 19, 2008.
Radon Brochure – no update at this point.  Jen will attend the Berks County meeting to find out the future of the Berks EAC.
Public Comment – None

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 8, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Romig 

Recording Secretary


